ADIRONDACK COAST CULTURAL ALLIANCE

Meeting of ACCA September 21, 2011


Amanda Palmer, Chair, opened the meeting of ACCA at 8am at Clinton County Historical Association on September 21, 2011.  Present were Amanda Palmer, Susanna Fout, Stan Ransom, Tricia Davies, Kristy Kennedy, Margo Kourofsky, Jim Bailey, Helen Nerska, Ricky Laurin, Janine Scherline and Bill Glidden.


Upon motion of Janine Scherline, seconded by Ricky Laurin, the minutes of the August 17th meeting were approved.  Amanda Palmer noted that the minutes of ACCA are available online at www.adkcoastculturalalliance.org.  She also introduced Susanna Fout, new assistant at the  Alice Miner Museum in Chazy.


Also introduced was Kristy Kennedy, from the Chamber of Commerce.

Tricia Davies is the first of the Regional Stakeholders to obtain funding from the Champlain Valley National Heritage Partnership grant program.   Tricia announced there would be a Floods Conference in November, 2011, devoted to local problems and other unpredictable issues.


Kristy Kennedy discussed the new activities going on at the Chamber. Their focus has been on Montreal, now Ottawa, our airport destinations, and New York City.  They are now working on developing a market for our history.   What can be promoted?  Tourism, wine, apples, and now local history and outdoor recreation year round.  There will be a revamped Travel Guide with a history focus, including the Underground Railroad, mining, etc.  They are working with Craig Russell, Keith Herkalo, Gary VanCour and Kit Booth and their Bicentennial Committee for 1814.  They use Focus, a software program which notes all media working anywhere.  Kristy can now send out your emails and news releases.  Go to:  groups@goadirondack.com.  Anything you want people to know.  It can be bilingual also.


 For the Destination Master Plan, the shipbuilding plans are growing fast.  “Authentic Experience” programs will help the visitor get immersed in our history.  “Come for a week!”   Storytelling at restaurants is being planned, and Ricky is involved with planning these.


 The Front Desk program last year was successful.  Hotel front desk people were treated to information about our local places and local history so they can inform the visitors, who want to know what is going on.  Send Kristy your newsletters and announcements so she can pass it on.  A new map of the local tourist sites is being printed and will be available this Fall, with restaurant information on the back.  Kristy will be happy to supply rack size informative pamphlets.


Amanda Palmer announced the Civil War music Concert at the Alice Museum at 7 o’clock  on Thursday, October 20th with Tim Hartnett and Stan Ransom.


Jeanine Scherline, Art Center, announced an exhibition and open house to introduce her to the community.


The Clinton County Historical Museum will have a program on “Climate Changes” by Dr. Ray Johnson.  December 8, 5-8pm, is “Shopping Night” at three museums, the Battle of Plattsburgh, the Transportation Museum and the Clinton County Historical Association.


 Christina Parker-Wingler has resigned as Manager of the Battle of Plattsburgh and the new Manager is Tammy Rock.  Her email address is adirondacklady66@yahoo.com.


Bill Glidden made several announcements.  October 11th the DAR and SAR organizations will commemorate the Battle of Valcour in 1777 at Clinton Community College Welcome Room on the second floor overlooking Valcour Island.  On October 6 or 10 PBS will show a new film on the War of 1812, which includes some scenes  in the Plattsburgh area.   The New York State Museum is planning a major exhibit for September 2012 on the Civil War.  Bill’s email is: historian70@charter.net.  The State site is: www.nycivilwar150.org.


Museum Day, 2012 was discussed.  Senator Little wants to have it the end of May which might tie in to our past practice of having it the first Saturday in June.  We’ll discuss this next time.


Lakes to Locks Geotourism is about to take off.  ACCA is involved with it.  Join before September 27th.


Our next ACCA meeting will be 8-9am on October 19th at the CCHA.

Respectfully submitted,

Stan Ransom

Secretary
